Mr A Thorpe

Forward Planning Manager

Borough of Oadby & Wigston 

Council Offices 

Station Road

Wigston

Leicestershire LE18 2DR
12th October 2005

Dear Mr Thorpe   

Oadby & Wigston Draft Residential Development SPD & Sustainability Appraisal

Thank you for giving the HBF opportunity to comment on the above documents.

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft Residential Development SPD document itself and its Sustainability Appraisal, the HBF would like to make the following brief points:

4.1

The Council seeks to set minimum garden sizes for new dwellings, these being:

· 50 sq metres for any dwelling house

· 75 sq metres for 2-3 bedroom properties

· 100 sq metres for 4-5 bedroom properties  

Given the context of PPG3 and the increased national and regional planning policy emphasis on increasing densities, the HBF does not consider that the Council has any justification for seeking to set the proposed minimum garden size standards set out above. 

No justification is given for the arbitrary standards being proposed. The HBF accepts that garden sizes nationally have been falling but this is due partly to the push for more affordable properties, which necessitate higher density developments, but also due to the fact that new house buyers often don’t want a large garden due to the time and costs of associated maintenance.

It would seem that the Council has failed to give any thought whatsoever to the consequences of its proposed minimum garden size standards. By requiring large garden provision, densities will be reduced, and costs of individual dwellings will need to rise.

Therefore, in relation to the 1st Sustainability Appraisal Objective in Table 1 “to ensure the provision of decent and affordable housing that meets local needs and links into the provision of services” the proposed standards will fail this, as they will make housing less affordable. They will increase land costs, reduce density, and consequently developers will have to pass on these increased costs to the new property buyers.

The standards are also contrary to the 3rd Sustainability Appraisal Objective in Table 1 “to optimise the use of previously developed land, buildings and existing infrastructure”. Lower density development would clearly be at variance with this objective.
Instead of specific minimum standards, the HBF consider that garden sizes are a matter that ought to be the subject of negotiation on a site-by-site basis.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

HBF Regional Planner 

(East Midlands & Eastern Regions)

